August 1, 1938,

¥r, Frank Worden.,
Commiasioner of Fublic Lands
Santa Fe, New .exico,

Dear 84ir:

On Thursday July 28, 1938 at the request of the
State Geologlet and the Uil Conservation Commission I
made an ins~ection of the De Baca %Well No 1 looated in
T. 308~ K, 31 E- Scc¢, 19, These people have installed
a wmetro reosrding meter and their well head equipment
a:pears to be in good shape, They are manufacturing
a8 much ice as the well is c¢apable of furnishing gas,
They are improving their plant ewuipement and preparing
to deepen their water well, Due to the heavy raine
the cellar on this well has ¢3ved but has caused no
damage and I could detect no leaks on the well head
side of the meter,

Yours truly,

Frank J, Horn.



